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COUNCIL ACTION FORM 
 
SUBJECT:  WPC FACILITY BIOSOLIDS DISPOSAL OPERATIONS CONTRACT 

COMPLETION 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
On June 12, 2012, City Council awarded a contract to Nutri-Ject Systems, Inc. in the 
amount of $48,974.66.  Nutri-Ject was contracted to complete the final year of a three-
year, 2,500,000 gallon, biosolids disposal operation at the Water Pollution Control 
Facility (WPC).  
 
On November 27, 2012, City Council approved a change order in the amount of 
$139,589.34 for an amended contract total of $188,564 to have Nutri-Ject Systems, Inc. 
perform additional biosolids disposal and basin dewatering necessary to complete the 
WPC Facility biosolids lagoon and equalization basin liner replacement. The change 
order agreement increased the volume of biosolids to be disposed of to up to 4,980,362 
gallons and included additional labor, material, and equipment charges necessary to 
perform the additional work.  
 
Nutri-Ject Systems, Inc. has satisfactorily completed the biosolids disposal operation 
work and additional work associated with the basin liner replacement. The total volume 
of biosolids disposed of was 3,450,362 gallons, which resulted in a lower final disposal 
cost of $164,057.79.  
 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 
1. Accept complete of the third, and final, contract with Nutri-Ject Systems, Inc of 
Hudson, Iowa for the amount of $164,057.79. 
 
2. Do not accept completion of the contract with Nutri-Ject Systems, Inc. at this time. 
 
MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Nutri-Ject Systems, Inc. has completed all work required under the contract to staff’s 
satisfaction. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manger that City Council 
adopt Alternative No. 1, thereby accepting completion of the third and final year of the 
three-year contract in the amount of $164,057.79. 
 


